STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 MARCH 2016

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson, Kate Carter-Windle, Trish Giles  
County Cllr Hudspeth, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	1

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised.
1146
To receive apologies for absence

None
1147
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1148
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 15 February 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
1149
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that local funding for the bus service may be available via the ‘transition’ fund; however, the project has to be sustainable.


Cllr Hudspeth mentioned the unitary format proposed by the City and District Councils.  No discussions were had with the County Council or the public about the proposal and he believes that there needs to be an open and honest debate before reaching a decision.  It is clear that there needs to be a new local government structure, however, currently there is a lack of detail and all options need to be discussed.

Cllr Hudspeth was asked what effects school academy status will have on OCC.  He confirmed that school places, transport and special education would remain with OCC but there would be no other assistance.  OCC have talked about creating a central academy trust for schools that do not want to be an academy.

Cllr Courts mentioned the Devolution.  The proposal will allow local representation with WODC and Cotswold Council to continue which you would not get with one central government, and of course savings.  The current set up will change in about 2-3 years
 
There has been an increase in council tax.  This has meant a modest rise in 5 years.  

Cllr Courts mentioned the community bus project and said how impressed he was with the work that has been carried out so far.
1150
Queen’s 90th Birthday Celebrations

The litter picking weekend was a success.  The PC would like to thank Richard Samualson and Cheri Kent for volunteering their time to help.  Cllr Dyer reported a lot of litter outside the school and therefore asked the clerk to write to the school to ask for their help to keep the area clean.  It was agreed that Cllr Dyer would put a note in the forthcoming bulletin challenging residents to keep the village litter free until the Queen’s Birthday in June.

During the litter picking weekend it was noted that there was a lot of dog mess near the bus stop in Worton Road and that the dog bin in Mill Lane was in need of emptying.  The clerk was asked to contact WODC to ask for the dog bin to be emptied.  Cllr Henderson also noted that there were no dog bins in Sandford St Martin and so the clerk was asked to contact the clerk of Sandford St Martin PC to suggest the possibility of installing a bin. 


Cllr Hinton suggested that the Sports & Social Club committee may be looking into arranging an event to celebrate the Queen’s Birthday in June, however, they would need some help.  The clerk to provide the committee with a with a list village group contacts. 
1151
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Churchyard maintenance contribution


The Parochial Church Council of St Mary’s Church, Steeple Barton, had written to the 
PC asking for a contribution of £500 towards the costs of maintaining the churchyard 
at St Mary’s Church for 2016/17.

RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would make a £500 contribution but the cheque would be raised 
during the April meeting so that the funds would come out of the new financial 
year.
1152
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

· Placement of ‘speedwatch’ signs along North Street
Cllr Dyer suggested that Mr Chatterton may be able to help Mr Carter-Windle site the signs.
1153 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.   
1154
Reports


(a)
School Governors report –Cllr Henderson





Cllr Henderson confirmed that the number of children attending the school was now 

127 and 16 children had put the school as their first choice school for the start of the 

new school year in Sept 16.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



White lines along North Street and top of Mill Lane – James Wright from OCC had 

confirmed that the work was on his list to do.



Pot holes reported in Holliers Crescent as you enter from North Street, in Kirby Close 
and along the B4030 on the way to the Hopcroft Holt.  





Proposed lay-by for Holliers Crescent – Cllr Henderson to organise associated costs.



(c)
Transport - The Chair



Community bus steering group update




A public meeting had recently taken place at the S&SC to update members of the 

community on the progress of the project.  The meeting was chaired by Chris Puttick 

and Richard Brown and was well attended (circa 52 people).   Proposed routes were 

mentioned, along with the need for at least 70 people a week to use the service to 

make it viable. It is anticipated that journey costs would be £3 per journey but 


season tickets are also being looked into.  Other possible options to increase income 

included running journeys to specific attractions, including a meal.  Initial costs 


associated to the project are likely to be £11,000 for the first two months and then a 

further £11,000 for the rest of the year.  This includes the cost of purchasing a 


minibus at £5,000.   Cllr Giles confirmed that at the recent finance meeting, the PC 

had agreed that they would need overall project costs and what other sources of 

funding they were looking at before the PC could decide on an amount to donate.



Cllr Dyer suggested raising some regular donations by approaching the local estate 

agents.  The estate agents currently promote a good transport link on all 


documentation when selling houses in the village but this will cease to be the case 

from the end of June.  



Cllr Carter-Windle left the meeting at 20:53 


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton had very little to report.  He confirmed that they were busy with 
bookings and the new facilities were being used.  The Bowls AGM was imminent and 
they were currently fundraising.
1155
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


The importation and processing of material on land at Enstone Shooting Range – additional 
information had been received following the PC’s initial comments with concerns about the 
associated lorry movement through the village.  The contractor involved in transporting the 
material confirmed they would be happy to avoid the village of Middle Barton and 
new/updated routing plans had been suggested.  

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would confirm that the PC are happy with the new proposed routing plan 
to avoid the village of Middle Barton.

1156
Finances 


(a)
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting, 14 March 2016




It had been agreed to renew membership with OALC and Community First and 


donate £250 to Steeple Barton Chase.  Given that Mr Monk could no longer carry 

out the internal audit; the clerk had contacted Phil Hood from Arrow Accounting for 

a quote.  He had quoted £220 to which the PC were happy with.


(b)
Accounts for payment


      
i) To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda March

   
   2016)


ii) Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 21 March 2016 


    RESOLVED


    THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1157
To receive items for next agenda

Queen’s 90th Birthday

Speed signs
1158
AOB 

1159
Date and location of next meeting 



The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 18 April 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, 
Middle 
Barton, at 8pm.  
3



  Signed .............................................


